
  JUNE 2019  

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends, 

It is great to see the Lord working in in the 
ministries in Knysna. I am pleased to report  that The 
Garden Route Youth Camp in March went really well with 
only a couple of very minor injuries and many spiritual 
decisions were made. In April, the couple I have been 
working with started to attend church with me, which was 
a great blessing. While they are still in need of prayer it is 
encouraging to see the Holy Spirit working in their lives. 

Many of you know that in April, I started experiencing some heart 
arrhythmia problems. After several visits to the hospital and few answers, I 
consulted my cardiologist in the US and it was decided I needed to return to the States to seek 
further treatment. I arrived back in Pennsylvania in the beginning of May and saw the Cardiac 
Specialist on May 16th. He acknowledged that the problem I am having is not life threatening, but 
can be life altering. We decided on a plan for me to wear a heart monitor for 2 weeks and then make 
a treatment plan based off of those results. I just completed this monitoring and am now awaiting 
those results. Thankfully, I am feeling some better due to medication adjustments and this may be all 
that is needed.

 I was also able to be here for my uncle’s funeral and see my mom’s family during this difficult time.  

While it has been nice to be home and spending time 
with my family and many nieces and nephews, my real 
desire is to be serving the Lord back in South Africa. I 
did have the opportunity to help at my home church 
with Vacation Bible School where we had 3 children 
pray to accept Christ as Savior (what a blessing).  

I would ask that you continue to pray for God’s 
healing and direction concerning the test results. 
Please also pray as I have some decisions that I need to 

make about ministry and I am seeking the Lord’s will concerning these. I am hoping and praying 
that I will be able to return to South Africa in the first part of August, but all of this is pending the 
doctor’s decisions for treatment. I appreciate your continued prayers and support. 

HANNAH BENNETT  
MISSIONARY TO SOUTH AFRICA  

“Where there is no vision, the people perish.” Proverbs 29:18 

       Contact Info: PO Box 3192 Knysna, 6570 South Africa  (814-203-9354)
Mission Board: Daystar Baptist Missions Huntington, WV
Sending Church: Calvary Baptist Church Coudersport, PA

In Christ, 
Hannah Bennett
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